

BULK RATE
U.S. POSTAGE*

PAID
DAMASCUS, MD. 20072
PERMIT NO. 4389

DECEMBER 1988





- PLEASE NOTE: If you receive your December NEWS LETTER after December 19, please contact the NEWS LETTER editor at 671-6873. We have experienced some unacceptably late deliveries by the Postal Service.
- NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING will be December 21, Wednesday, starting at 7:00 p.m. This will be our annual Christmas party and pot luck smorgasbord.
- NEXT BOARD NEETING will be January 11, 1989.
- THE ANNUAL WILD GAME DINNER and AUCTION is scheduled for Friday, January 27, 1989. This is an affair in which every one has a stake. You must provide the game and the items to be auctioned. We still need at least four more venison hams, and at least a dozen more geese. Turkey, pheasants, squirrels and ducks are also welcome, as are larger game animals, such as elk, sheep and pronghorns. For the auction such items as sporting equipment, art objects, paintings, gift certificates, gams, knives, or anything of value you can legitimately obtain, will improve the sale. For further information contact Paul Jackson at 253-0027. Remember, we are only a little over a month away!
- TRASH CLEANUP at only two sites in the Chapter neighborhood netted 26 tons so far. The more Chairman Charlie Wiles removes, the more he finds. He has obtained the cooperation of the appropriate County and State agencies, and will pursue the subject further in the New Year. Keep informed he'll need your strong back to help.
- LAST CHANCE FOR CHRISTMAS TREES will be the weekend of December 17 and 18. Cost is \$20.00, cut or cut-your-own.
- RANGE ORIENTATION and CLEANUP for December has been postponed to January 8, 1989. Both start at 10:00 a.m., and continue until complete, after which the Ranges will be open for use.
- SKEET and TRAP RANGES will be closed over the Holidays, from Saturday December 24, 1988, until Saturday January 7, 1989.
- TURKEY SHOOTS By the time you receive this News Letter the Turkey Shoot season will have ended on December 11, 1988. The Shoots will start again in September, 1989, at which time the policy of NO alcoholic beverages on the Range and surrounding area will be in effect.

CHAPTER MEMBERS HELP/NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS BUILDING PROGRAM SUCCESSFUL

Listed below are additional members who have made donations to the National Izaak Walton League Building Fund. This is the third and final year of the fundraising. We need more support from the Chapter members. To date, lkOChapter members have donated - join these Honor Roll members by sending a contribution to JR Ale, Membership Secretary, Box 118, Damascus, MD 20872. Make checks payable to I.W.L.A. Building Fund - the donation is tax deductible. Members who have donated during the past three months, many for the second or third time, are:

Charles Oubete	A. B. Sahagian	Thomas Koury
James Brown	Michael Kearney	Ira Gold
Richard Schaefer	Blair Shaw	William Thomas, Jr.
Nanck Christ	George Honable	Gerry Andrews
Leila Wiles	LLoyd Reese	B. Y. Powell
W. J. O'Connor	Bill Whitmore	Harrison Brand
Harold Ale	Skip Cashwell	Roger Williams
Thomas Gary	Carol Edwards	Charles Wiles
and the second s		

		JANUARY RANG	BE OFFICERS	
1/7	Bill Rahn	774-6234	Clagett Warfield	962-2515
1/8	Jim Finnegan	964-0095	Joe Schoppelrei	681-6537
1/14	Bob Woodward	831-7539	John Corbin	77h-093h
1/15	Bill Rowan	253-3007	Elmer Thias	647-6860
1/21	Rick Egerter	.384-6k36	. Bill Marnane	869-7792
1/22	Nike Powell	703-971-8554	Don McDonald	29 k-817 6
1/28	Mark Hollis	330-5194	Bob Sadler	253-3501
1/29	Joe Tarr	461-2464	Art Cox	831-7538

If unable to serve as scheduled, please swap with someone else on another date. As a last resort, call Mac McCollum at 854-3707.

Watch for details in the January News Letter of the UPCOMING Winter Skeet and Trap Tournament.

The Rifle and Pistol Range Committee would like to thank the volunteers who came out for the hunter sight-in day. Your time donation made this event a success, and we thank you again.

GET INVOLVED!

Use your (excess) energy helping the Chapter in its many and varied functions: conservation, Save-Our-Streams, trash cleanup, recycling, range maintenance and operation, building and grounds maintenance, food preparation, programming for Membership meetings, range officering, skeet and trap, turkey shoots, and annual events. Be a part of the action!

06-12-88	NEW MEMBERS		1
Hustek	Richard 8822 Welbeck Way SPONSOR[Wiles, Charles	Gaithersburg MD 948-5504	20879
Lohm	Thomas A. 14412 Marine Dr. SPONSORE BOD	Silver Spring MD 384-1819	20904
Martin	Craig R. 2116 Kingshouse Rd. SPONSORE Carberry, Jim	Silver Spring MD 384-8355	20904
Pruitt	Jack E. 14113 Heritage La. SPONSOR[Lundholm, Joe	Silver Spring MD 871-6009	20906
Richardson	Nelson 7249 Muncaster Mill Rd. SPONSOR[McCollum, O.S.	Derwood MD 926-1865	20855
Skinner	Jim 13801 Castle Blvd.14 SPONSOR[Snell, Hank	Silver Spring MD 890-1684	20904
Wiltamuth	Richard E. 1700 Kiva Rd. SPONSOR[Dawson, Wanda	Silver Spring MD 384-8421	20904

Joe Hamilton News Letter Editor